
ADDENDUM 
 

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN THE 

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
AND THE 

U.S. FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE  
TO PROMOTE THE CONSERVATION OF MIGRATORY BIRDS 

 
 
The Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service (USFWS) and the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) (hereinafter referred to 
as “the Parties”) to Promote the Conservation of Migratory Birds was signed on April 
12, 2010, extended on May 15, 2015, and expired on April 12, 2017. Both Parties have 
agreed to extend the above referenced MOU as currently written while the Parties work 
together to evaluate the MOU to ensure that it still meets the stated purposes, scope, and 
responsibilities identified in Executive Order 13186, Responsibilities of Federal 
Agencies To Protect Migratory Birds, 66 Fed. Reg. 3853 (January 17, 2001).  
 
This extension is executed as of the last date signed below and will remain effective 
until five years after the last signature date, or until a revised MOU is signed by the 
Parties, whichever comes first. During the MOU evaluation both Parties will identify 
outdated and unnecessary information. The Parties will exchange recommended 
changes and work cooperatively to revise the MOU, so that a new MOU between the 
Parties can be signed that replaces the current Agreement.  
 
The principal contacts for this MOU review and revision are: USFWS, Joelle Gehring,  
989-400-0718, Joelle_Gehring@fws.gov; and BLM, David Jenkins, 970-256-4951, 
djenkins@blm.gov. 
 
  
  
Principal Deputy Director,     Director, 
Exercising the Delegated Authority of the Director Bureau of Land Management   
US Fish and Wildlife Service  
 

    

February 15, 2022




